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Monthly meetings are normally on the first Thursday of the month from 7.30pm in 

The Times Square Room, Sutton United Football Club, Gander Green Lane, Sutton SM1 2EY 
 

              7:30pm Welcome Tonight in the Times Square Room 
7.30pm onwards It is a Quiz Night at Epsom MGOC 
9:45pm Raffle  
Any time until 11pm Goodnight, drive safely 

 

 
I 

 

NOVEMBER 
 

Thursday 7th 
November 

From 7.30pm Club Night: at Gander Green Lane. As only one Member came forward 
for our Hobbies Night, we shall be having a Quiz instead. 

Weekend 8th-10th 
November  

Make own 
arrangements 

National Classic Car Show: Largest Classic Car Show in UK. Held at the 
NEC at Birmingham over this weekend. Over 3000 cars on display. 

Thursday 14th 
November 

From 1.00pm  Lunchtime Natter: at The Pheasant, Reigate Road, Buckland, 
Betchworth, Surrey, RH3 7BG. Contact Nigel Taylor 

Sunday 17th November  Meet at 10.15am 
for 10.30am Start 

Annual Ramble and Lunch: meet at the Star, Leatherhead Road, 
Malden Rushett, KT22 0DP. Contact Ted Oughton 

Thursday 21st 
November  

From 7.00pm  Evening Natter: The Blue Ball, Deans Lane, Walton on the Hill, 
Tadworth, Surrey, T20 7UE. Contact Nigel Taylor 

Saturday 23rd 
November 

From 7.00pm Club Darts Night: at Wallington Bowls Club, 13 Grosvenor Road, 
Wallington, Surrey, SM6 0EN. Names to Bryan Young 

DECEMBER 2019/ JANUARY 2020 

Sunday 1st December From 2.45pm Light Up a Life: At St Raphael’s Hospice, London Road, North Cheam 
Names to Eric Nicholls to assist with the parking of cars and 
raffle/merchandising sales. 

Thursday 5th December From 7.30pm  Club Night:  at Gander Green Lane. Xmas Meeting Epsom area 
MGOC. Mulled Wine and Mince Pies. 

Thursday 12th 
December  

From 1.00pm Lunchtime Natter: at The Water Mill, Reigate Road, Dorking, Surrey, 
RH4 1NN. Contact Nigel Taylor 

Thursday 19th 
December 

From 7.00pm Evening Xmas Natter: at The Woolpack, 186 High Street, Banstead, 
Surrey, SM7 2NZ. Contact Nigel Taylor for names and menu details. 

Thursday 9th January  From 7.30pm Club Night: at Gander Green Lane. TBA 

Saturday 18th January 6.45pm for 7.15pm 
Start 

Annual Dinner and Dance:  at Kingswood Golf and Country Club, 
Tadworth, Surrey KT20 6NE. Names and money to Paul Coleman by 
December Club Night or direct by 31st December 2019. 

Sunday 26th January From 9.30am leave 
by 10.45am 

Mothballs Run Epsom MGOC: details to follow in December and 
January Newsletters. 

                      If not given contact details for Committee Listings can be found on last page of the Newsletter 
 
 Forthcoming Events:   See December Newsletter for future 2020 items. Surrey Run will be on Sunday 12th July 2020 
 
 
All events undertaken at Member’s own risk. CUT OFF FOR DECEMBER NEWSLETTER is Monday 25th NOVEMBER 2019 
                                                                                     

TONIGHT’S PROGRAMME 

WHAT’S PLANNED 
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Welcome to the latest Club Newsletter.  
 
Members should note that from now on, all printed Newsletters will be in black and white as we no longer have 
access to free colour printing. Should you require a colour printed copy please use the Newsletter off the website 
or arrange for future newsletters to be received by e-mail. Please advise me if you wish to receive e-mails in 
future. 
 
I was delighted to see Anne and Derek Edwards at the Lunch after the Autumn Leaves Run and good to see him 
making progress following his illness. Not many members get a round of applause when they walk into a pub! 
 
Dates for the Diary 
 
Annual Dinner and Dance at Kingswood Golf Club, Saturday 18th January 2020.  
Please Note:  All bookings for this event are required by the December Club Night or by contacting Paul Coleman 
by e-mail by the end of December 2019. The Order Form for you to attend is on Page 4 of this Newsletter. 
 
The Surrey “20th Anniversary” Run on Sunday 12th July  2020  
 
If you have taken part on the Surrey Run over the last two years you will have received in the post a form for 
entering our 20th Anniversary Run to Leonardslee Lakes and Garden. As it’s our 20th Anniversary event the Club 
wanted people to sign early to enjoy this important date in the Club’s history. Forms are available from Nigel 
Swann our Special events co-ordinator. 
 
The following dates will be the Club Nights in 2020 :- They are all on a Thursday but PLEASE NOTE THE JANUARY 
DATE: 
 
9th January, (This is not the 1st Thursday of the Month!!) 6th February, 5th March,  2nd April, 7th May, 4th June, 
2ndJuly, 6th August,3rd September, 1st October, 5th November and 3rd December. 
 
MG ENTHUSIAST MAGAZINE: 
 
Following Alan Foot’s Metro being in the magazine, we have Tony Simmonds MG TF in the November issue, even 
showing it’s Epsom MGOC badge.  And in December, Dave Naylor’s MG L2 Magna will be appearing.  Is this a 
record for a local club in the same year? 
 
RP1 BUS DRIVERS 2020: 
 
Many of you will know that the Epsom MGOC has been helpful to The Royal Parks in providing Volunteer Bus 
Drivers for the Free Bus Service RP1 that runs from Easter until the end of October each year. 
 
I am on the lookout for an extra driver for the Bus for next season, to join myself and Adrian Hutchings.  So, if any 
Member is interested please ring me on Mob: 07814 988 337 daytime or e-mail me at mrmrchilds9@gmail.com 
to discuss. 
 
 
Malcolm 
 
 

EDITOR’S ETCHINGS 

mailto:mrmrchilds9@gmail.com
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The Dinner Dance and Annual Awards will again be held at the Kingswood Golf and Country Club on Saturday 18 January 2020 
at 6.45 for 7.15pm, with carriages at midnight.  Members, please note that dinner will start at 7.15pm SHARP. Whilst the 
majority choose black tie, it is quite acceptable if jacket and tie is preferred.  The ticket price remains at £35 per head. 
  

Paul Coleman will be taking bookings, menu selection and, most importantly, your preferred seating arrangements. Whilst it 
is possible to have tables to seat 12, it is much more comfortable to keep tables to 8 or 10.  It also makes life a lot easier if 
one of your party jots the names down and passes this on to Paul (his contact details are below).   
 

MENU 

Starters 

Sesame and fried basil dressed king prawns served with avocado puree, pepper cocktail, 
olive bread stick, lemon balm and mango vinaigrette 

Winter vegetable soup 

Main Courses 

Grilled medallion of beef fillet with gratin dauphinoise potato,  
carrot hash, broccoli and confit onion sauce 

Pepper and maple glazed salmon supreme with pommes Anna 
roasted courgette, pancetta & borliti casserole and seafood veloute 

Chargrilled aubergine rolled with asparagus, mozzarella and fruit chutney served with 
pumpkin veloute (V) 

Desserts 

Sea salted caramel and nutty milk chocolate tart with berries and green tea ice cream 

Warm Granny Smith apples and frangipane tart  
with clotted cream ice cream and tropical fruit puree 

A selection of British and continental cheese, served with a selection of biscuits and 
crackers, dried fruits and chutney   

Freshly brewed tea/coffee and dark chocolate 

Please make your menu choices on the following slip, and pass it to Paul.  For those receiving the Newsletter through the 
post, please forward the slip, together with your cheque for £35 per person made payable to Epsom Area MGOC, to Paul 
Coleman, 126, Ockford Ridge, Godalming, Surrey, GU7 2NQ, or email your choices to paaablo@talktalk.net    
 
 ............................................................................................................................................................................................  
I/we wish to attend the Annual Awards Dinner Dance.  Details and choices are as follows: 
  

Name Prawns/Soup Beef/Salmon/Vegetarian Chocolate/Apple Tart/Cheese 

 
 

   

 
 

   

 
 

   

 
 

   

DINNER DANCE & ANNUAL AWARDS 
Saturday 18th January 2020 

mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net?subject=Epsom%20MGOC%20-%20Dinner%20Dance
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Tonight’s Monthly Meeting – Hobbies Night- Now a “Quiz” 
 
As only one Member was kind enough to come forward to talk about their Hobby, we shall be holding a Quiz 
instead. 
 
St Raphael’s Hospice – Light up a Life 
 
I will be seeking volunteers for this annual event which will take place in Sunday 1st December 2019.  The service 
commences at 4.30pm but we need to be on site at 2.45pm and parking will be behind the old nurses’ home.  We 
will cover our usual duties, our ladies manning the raffle and merchandising stalls, the men on car parking duties. 
 
2020 Committee Election 
 
The 2020 Committee Election will take place in January and on Page 10 of this Newsletter are brief details about 
each of the Committee Roles with more information on the Club website.  If you feel able to contribute to Club 
affairs on the 2020 Club Committee then please give your name to Bryan Young, Area Secretary, by the close of 
this month’s November monthly meeting. 
 
2019 Charity Donations 
 
If any member wishes to nominate a local charity to be considered for a small donation from the club, you should 
submit a written request giving details of the charity and how a donation would be used if they were successful.  
Please note that National Charities will not be considered.  Nominations must be with Bryan Young, Area 
Secretary, (contact details are on the back page of this newsletter), by the close of the December monthly 
meeting. 
 
2020 Dinner Dance and Annual Awards 
 
This will be held at the Kingswood Golf and Country Club on Saturday, 18 January 2020.  The price is again being 
held at £35-00 per person.  There will be the usual choices for each course from the menu and dress will be black 
tie or lounge suit.  J A Sounds Disco will again provide the music for dancing. 
 
Paul Coleman will be taking your booking, meal choices and seating arrangements. Please make payment with 
your booking in cash or by cheque made payable to ‘Epsom Area MGOC’ and make known your seating 
preferences. This is always a popular event, so do please book early to avoid disappointment. The menu choices 
and booking form can be found on Page 4 in this Newsletter. 
 
BECAUSE THE JANUARY MONTHLY MEETING DOES NOT TAKE PLACE UNTIL 9 JANUARY 2020, WE MUST HAVE 
YOUR BOOKING, MENU CHOICES AND SEATING ARRANGEMENTS BY THE CLOSE OF THE DECEMBER MONTHJLY 
MEETING or by Email to Paul Coleman by the end of 2019. 
 
Overnight accommodation is available in The Lodge, which is on-site.  Anyone interested in staying overnight 
should contact The Lodge on 01737 832 188. 
 
That’s all from me this month.  
 
 Safe motoring.  Eric 
  
 

CHAIRMAN’S CHATTERINGS 
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Blank Membership Forms can be found on our website or from the Membership Secretary. 
I usually have some blank Membership Applications with me at the monthly Meetings. 
 
I am delighted to report that prior to our November meeting some 127 Members have signed for 2019 so thank 
you to everyone. After adding in our Life membership of 23, we have 150 memberships in total for 2019. With 
partners, over 250 people are members of our Club. 
 
Please note that membership renewals application form for 2020 will be included in the December newsletter. 
 
Please note that any new members who join from 1st November 2019 can take advantage of a full Membership 
Fee for the remainder of 2019 and 2020. 
  
Copies of our A4 Poster promoting the Club are available from me or alternatively, email me if you need one.                                              
 
Please do speak to new or existing MG owners you might meet to promote the Club, as our new website is a great 
way of promoting Epsom MGOC.  An application to join can be found on the website. 
 
Malcolm 
 
 
 

 
 

 
                   Epsom MGOC members display at Diamond Riding Centre on Sunday 29th September 2019 
                   The Centre raised £9,000 from their Autumn Fair  
 
 
 
 

 

 
MEMBERSHIP MATTERS 
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My thanks to the 29 Members who came to the Club’s outing to the Chinnor Railway and the Wildlife Hospital on 
Sunday 29th September and the 35 Members who came to Shoreham RNLI Lifeboat Station on Saturday 5th 
October. A big thank you to John and Alexis Brooke for hosting the Members for tea on 29th September. 
 
Sunday 17th November 2019 - Annual Ramble followed by Lunch at The Star at Malden Rushett 
Please note that Ted Oughton, our Treasurer, will be organising this event as in previous years. We will be led on 
our walk by, “Dave” the Ranger, from Elmbridge Council and the walk will commence at 10.30am, followed by 
lunch at The Star for those who wish to eat afterwards.  Names to Ted Oughton at Club Night on 7th November or 
by e-mail to Ted Oughton. 
 
Possible Visits for the Future:  
 
We are considering a number of visits for 2020 to Denbies Vineyard, Butsers Farm nr. Petersfield and a return to 
Limpsfield Chart Royal British Legion to have lunch and listen to jazz on the last Sunday of the month between 
4.00pm and 7.00pm. 
 
In addition, we are looking into a visit to Hendon RAF Museum. 
 
Mike Scholes, founder member of the Club, will hopefully do a talk on his proposed Atlantic crossing in a hot air 
balloon next year. 
  
Please note my new mobile number for future reference 07783 017 905. 
  
Thank you for your suggestions and please continue to let me have them. 
 
Happy Socialising!   
 
Margaret 
 

 
 
I understand that a quarter of the cars at the MGCC SE Centre Autumn Gathering at Polesden Lacey, in September 
were from Epsom MGOC, on a very wet day. Well done to those who supported this event. 
 
Sunday 29th September 2019 - The Diamond Riding Centre at Carshalton Beeches Autumn Fair 
 
7 cars attended this event on a day of very mixed weather which we also supported in 2018. The Centre is in 
Woodmansterne Road, Carshalton, SM5 4DT.  Malcolm Childs co-ordinated this event for us.  
 
Please note that Hanworth Classic Car Show in June 2020 has been cancelled. 
 
As the season for Club Stand and Displays draws towards an end, may I take this opportunity to thank all those 
who have supported Epsom MGOC during 2019 and let us look forward to 2020! 
 
If any Member has an idea for a Club Stand or Display, please contact me at our Club Night, e-mail me at 
paaablo@talktalk.net or phone on 01483 423 169. 
 
Paul Coleman 
 

 
SOCIAL SCENE 

CLUB STAND AND DISPLAYS 

mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
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Please note that if you wish to book any of the Natters, please use my personal e-mail as the link through the 
website is not functioning correctly.  
 
My e-mail for contact is nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com  
 
Regarding future Natters, I plan to re-visit the Brooklands Catering College regularly, so to that end I have already 
pencilled in our next visit for 13th May 2020. 
 
More immediately, here are my Confirmed Bookings for Upcoming Lunchtime and Evening Natters: 
 
Lunchtime Natter - Thursday 14th November at The Pheasant, Reigate Road, Betchworth, RH3 7BG 
 
Evening Natter - Thursday 21st November at The Blue Ball, Deans Lane, Walton on the Hill, Tadworth, KT20 7UE 
 
Lunchtime Natter - Thursday 12th December at The Water Mill, Reigate Road, Dorking, RH4 1NN 
 
Christmas Evening Natter - Thursday 19th December at The Woolpack, 186 High Street, Banstead, SM7 2NZ 
 
Please note that all of these events can be booked by giving me your names on a Club Night or by contacting me 
as per my details on the Committee Listings at the back of the Newsletter. However, please see note above! 
 
If you have any queries or other suggestions for our Natters, please let me know. 
 
Finally, we will return to The Woolpack in Banstead for our Christmas Natter. As stated above, the confirmed 
date is Thursday 19th December 2019, so please note in your diaries. I am hoping to have 30 people to this Natter 
as it is one of the highlights of the Year.  
 
I look forward to seeing Members at any of the Natters shown above. 
 
Finally, I will be looking into dates for early 2020 towards the end of the year so watch out for these Natters in 
due course. 
 
 

Nigel Taylor 

    
                                     

 

 

 

CANINE PARTNERS STAMP APPEAL 
 

Canine Partners is running an on-going Stamp Appeal to raise funds for the first year of puppy training (£5,000 
each).  If Members would like to help them achieve their goals, Bryan Young, our Secretary, will take any postage 
stamps and send them to Canine Partners on behalf of Epsom Area MGOC. 
 

 

 

 

                                

 
NATTER NEWS 

mailto:nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com
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Derek Edwards 

Autumn Leaves Run - Sunday 27th October 2019 
 
Thank you to all those members of the Club and associated MG Clubs who turned up to support this Annual Event. 
Anne and I were delighted to join the 43 other Epsom members and 5 MGCC members at lunch after the run, at 
The Plough at Leigh. 
Members were pleased to have a sunny day, after many days of rain and my thanks to Malcolm and Marlene for 
organising the route, which went down well with the 44 people who enjoyed the run. 
 
Mothballs Run Sunday 26th January 2020 
 
Further details of this event will be found in our December newsletter, but please take a note of this date for your 
diary.  As in previous years it will commence from The Pheasant at Buckland and will be around 33 miles long to 
a Pub in the Surrey Countryside. Malcolm Childs will be organising this event for the Club.  
 
Epsom Area MGOC trip to St Pierre Park Hotel & Spa, Guernsey – 1st to 4th May 2020 
 
Sail to Guernsey in 2020 with the Club for a fantastic weekend staying at the 4 Star Hotel and complex. 
  
The travel package includes: Return fast ferry crossing to Guernsey for car (min 2passengers), 3 nights half board, 
en-suite hotel accommodation with balcony. Saturday night wine reception, full use of the Hotel facilities including 
car park and health club and a Club Run around the Island. 
 
Cost £449.00 per person, single supplement £37.00pn. Ferry supplement for 1 in Car £97.50. Extra night’s half 
board in hotel £80.00. 
 
A PDF for this event was sent with October 2019 newsletter or further information can be obtained from Derek 
Edwards, who is organising this event for the Club. 
 
European Event of the Year 2020 Wurzburg, Germany - 5th to 9th August 2020 
 
Just a quick early note about the 2020 event, which will take place around Wurzburg and the River Main area of 
Germany. Registration to book opened on 1st October 2019 and full details can be found on the website at 
www.mgcc-eeoty2020.de   
 
 
Happy motoring. 
 
 
Derek Edwards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAR EVENTS 

http://www.mgcc-eeoty2020.de/
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Club 
 
COMMITTEE ELECTIONS 2020 
 
 
Every Year we have an election process for our Committee. The Titles and Primary Roles are: 
 
 
Chairman:                      Acts as the focal point for all matters relating to the Club, both externally and internally. 
 
Area Secretary:            Acts as a link between various external and internal parties, providing information and   
                                        communication as required. Producing Committee Meeting Minutes. 
 
Membership Secretary:  Registering and maintaining the members list and informing new members of Club  
                                             activities. 
 
Treasurer:                      Responsible for all financial matters to do with the Club and the provision of the 
 
                                         annual accounts and balance sheet. 
 
Regalia Secretary:        Responsible for the promotion, ordering and sale of Club regalia. 
 
Social Secretary:          Organising and collating members’ attendance for events and taking deposits. 
 
Natters Secretary:       Responsible for the organisation of regular Natters. 
 
Car Events Secretary:  Responsible for organising a programme of car events, excluding car displays. 
 
Club Stand Secretary:  Responsible for the organisation of the Club stand at events. 
 
Special Events                To organise, manage and co-ordinate all matters relating to special events e.g. Surrey Run. 
Co-ordinator: 
 
Newsletter Editor:       Responsible for the production and distribution of The Octagonal News. 
  
Communications:         Responsible for updating the Club Website. 
 
 
Full details of the duties for each of the roles are published on our website www.epsommgoc.org.uk  
 
If you do not have access to the internet, please contact Bryan Young, Area Secretary and he will be happy to  
 
send you a printed copy. 
 
 
Members are elected to the Committee at the January Monthly Meeting and roles decided at that time.  
 
Committee Meetings take place on the Wednesday following the monthly meeting at the same venue as the 
 
monthly meetings.  
 
 
If you feel that you would like to give some time to Club affairs and would like to serve on the 2020 Committee 
 
then please give your name to me, Bryan Young, Area Secretary, by the end of this month’s November Meeting. 
                                      
 
Please see my Monthly Report on the next page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS 

http://www.epsommgoc.org.uk/
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I would like to remind everyone that your application to become a member of the 2020 committee must be 
given to me by the close of tonight’s meeting. 
 
Full information about the various roles has been published on our website at www.epsommgoc.org.uk/epsom-
mgoc-committee/   All of the existing committee members have indicated that they are willing to re-stand for 
2020 – as Eric has said “the Editor’s job is up for grabs” -  Becoming a committee member can be very rewarding, 
great fun and brings fresh ideas to the club. 
 
This is a further request for members to nominate a local charity for a donation from the club. I need to receive 
your nominations, in writing, by the close of the December monthly meeting. You should give some information 
about the charity, how you are involved with it and how it might use a small donation from the Club. The charitable 
awards will be made at the annual Dinner Dance & Awards night on 18th January. 
 
St Raphael’s Christmas cards will be on sale tonight along with diaries and some seasonal items, so please dig 
deep and see if we can raise more money than we did last year. The cards and merchandising will also be on 
sale again at the December meeting. 
 
Full details of our Annual Darts Night are published below, on Page 12, in the Newsletter and I will be collecting 
further names tonight.  Would anyone not at the meeting and wishing to come please email or phone me (details 
in the listings) and I will include you on the list. 
 
I will write about the Autumn Leaves Run next month as it took place on Sunday 27th October, a few days after 
the editor’s deadline for this Newsletter report. 
 
Epsom MGOC were invited to display 10 MG’s at the Diamond Riding Centre on Sunday 29th September 2019 at 
their Autumn Fete.  Unfortunately three members were unable to come so we ended up with a stunning display 
of seven MG’s, comprising four MGB roadsters, Eric’s MGB GT (which Paul brought) my MGF and Malcolm’s  TD - 
I would like to thank everyone for making the effort in attending considering the nasty weather, a good day was 
had by all.  
 
This Month’s Joke: 
 
The joke this month originated in Michigan and I decided to leave it as it was sent and thank you to the source. 
 
A small zoo in Georgia obtained a very rare species of gorilla.  

Within a few weeks the gorilla, a female, became very difficult to handle. Upon examination, the vet determined 
the problem. The gorilla was in heat. To make matters worse, there was no male gorilla available. 

Thinking about their problem, the Zookeeper thought of Bobby Lee Walton, a redneck part-time worker 
responsible for cleaning the animal cages. Bobby Lee, like most rednecks, had little sense but possessed ample 
ability to satisfy a female of any species.  

The Zookeeper thought they might have a solution. Bobby Lee was approached with a proposition. Would he be 
willing to mate with the gorilla for $500.00? 

Bobby Lee showed some interest, but said he would have to think the matter over carefully. The following day, 
he announced that he would accept their offer, but only under four conditions: 

 
SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS 
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"First", Bobby Lee said, "I ain't gonna kiss her on the lips." The keeper quickly agreed to this condition. 

"Second", he said, "She must wear a 'Dale Earnhardt Forever' T-Shirt." The keeper again readily agreed to this 
condition. 

"Third", he said, "You can't never tell no one about this." The keeper again readily agreed to this condition. 

"And last," Bobby Lee said, "I'll need another week to come up with the $500.00. 

That is quite enough from me for this month. 

With kind regards,  
 
Bryan and Piggy. 
 
 
ANNUAL CLUB DARTS NIGHT - Saturday 23rd November 2019: 
 
It is November and time for our Annual Club Darts Night, which is being organised by your Secretary, Bryan Young. 
 
This will take place on Saturday 23rd November at The Wallington Bowls Club, 13 Grosvenor Road, Wallington, 
SM6 0EN, commencing promptly at 7.30pm. 
 
We need between 32-36 people to make up four teams so please give your names to Bryan or Linda at our 
November Club Night or telephone 07976 729 102 or 020 8335 3267 if you wish to be included in this excellent 
night out.  
 
A Ploughman’s Supper will be provided and a collection of £3.00 per person will be made to cover costs.  
 
Please remember to bring your own darts, if you have them; lots of people will share if not. 
 
Bryan Young 
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‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS82 LADIES Hoodies: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Deep Navy, Fuchsia, Heather Grey, Red or White 
SIZES available: 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18 (XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL) 
‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS16 MENS Hoodies: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Burgundy, Classic Olive, Deep Navy, Heather Grey, Light 
Graphite, Red & Royal Blue 
SIZES available: S, M, L, XL, XXL                                                                                                 
All £25.00 

 

‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS120 Sweatshirts: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Bottle, Burgundy, Deep Navy, Fuschia, Heather Grey, Kelly 
(green), Light Graphite, Orange, Purple, Red, Royal Blue, White 
SIZES available: S, M, L, XL, XXL and Chest sizes: 35/37, 38/40, 41/43, 44/46, 47/49 

 
ALTERNATIVELY, thicker ‘RUSSELL’762M sweatshirt are available in COLOURS: Bottle 
green, bright royal blue, French navy, Black, Bright Red, Burgundy, Classic Red, Light 
Oxford (grey), purple, sky blue, winter emerald (green) 
SIZES: XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL or Chest size: 34/36, 36/38, 38/40, 40/42, 42/44, 
44/46, 46/48, 48/50 
                                                                                                                                             
All £17.50 

 

‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ polyester/cotton LADIES & MENS polo shirts SS86 & SS11: 
LADIES COLOURS: Black, Bottle Green, Burgundy, Deep Navy, Heather Grey, Navy, 
Purple, Red, Royal Blue, Sky Blue, Sunflower (yellow) or White. SIZES: 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 
18 
 
MENS COLOURS: Black, Heather Grey, Navy, White, Bottle Green, Burgundy, Deep Navy, 
Emerald (mid green), Kelly (light green), Orange, Purple, Red, Royal Blue, Sky Blue or 

Sunflower 
SIZES: S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL, 5XL                                                                                        
All £15.00 

 

 
‘RUSSELL’ 010M Heavyweight Tee Shirts (as modelled by Nigel at Whiteley Village) 
COLOURS: Black, Bottle Green, Bright Royal, Classic Red, French Navy, Light Oxford, 
Orange & White  
SIZES: XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL & 4XL   
                                                                                                                                                        
All £17.50 

 

‘MUMBLES’ MM016 Classic Bears 
COLOUR: Light brown - 300mm 12” high 
They can be clothed in a coloured jumper, hoodie or tee-shirt to your choice and 
embroidered with the famous Epsom MGOC logo. 
Clothing colours available: 

Jumpers (MM83) Cream, Baby Pink, Baby Blue, Navy (as illustrated), White, Red 
Hoodies (MM88) Fuchsia, Navy, Red, White 
Tee shirts (MM71) Fuchsia, Navy, Red, White, Sublimation White, Baby Blue, Bottle 
Green, Burgundy, Pink   
                                                                                                                                                         
All £15.00 

 

 
METAL keyrings with domed decal fob featuring the Epsom Club logo.                                                                                                                                                              
£1.50 
 
Also 
PLASTIC credit card holder with Epsom Club logo.                                                                      
£2.00                                                     

 

 
REGALIA RAMBLINGS 
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CAR Window stickers 
                                                                                                                    
50p each 

 

ORDER FORM FOR EPSOM MG OWNERS’ CLOTHING/ TEDDY BEARS: POLO SHIRT £15; HOODIE £25; SWEATSHIRTS 
£17.50; T-SHIRTS £17.50; Teddy Bears £15.00; Key Rings £1.50p; Card Holders £2.00; Window Stickers 0.50p. 
 
 
NAME: ________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
ITEMS/SIZE_________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________ 
 
COLOURS__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________ 
 
E-mail address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….(to contact in case of query) 

POLO SHIRT □   HOODIE □   SWEATSHIRT Light Weight □   SWEATSHIRT Medium Weight □   T-SHIRTS □ 
MODEL: LADIES □   MENS □  
Mumbles Teddy Bear  □    Key Rings  □    Card Holders  □    Window Stickers  □ 

 

 
 

Above are all the items we feature in our Regalia Stock at Epsom MGOC. If you are interested in purchasing any 
of the pictured and detailed items, please complete the Order Form above and e-mail to me at my listing on 
the “Committee Listings” page 16 or hand it to me at one of our Club Nights. 
 
We are looking into “V” neck T Shirts, Baseball Caps and Pens. And will report back in early 2020. 
 
I hope the items shown in this format will help Members in seeing what we have to offer at the Club. 
  
Tony Pearse 
 
Regalia Committee Member 
 
 
 

 
REGALIA RAMBLINGS 
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1970 MGB ROADSTER RED 

1798 Engine with Overdrive. 52K Miles since 
rebuild in 1992. Full service history since 
then. Generally, in very good condition. 

£7,000 
020 8644 7119  Carole (Member) 

            

      
  
  ANY MEMBER/S WISHING TO HAVE A CAR ADVERTISEMENT IN THE 
  NEWSLETTER MAY DO SO BY CONTATCTING THE EDITOR. 
 
  PLEASE SEE ADVERT FOR  Austin Healey Sprite on the box below 
  Under Advertisements  

 
 
  ANY MEMBER/S WISHING TO HAVE A CAR 
  ADVERTISEMENT IN THE NEWSLETTER MAY 
  DO SO BY CONTACTING THE EDITOR. 
 
 PLEASE SEE ADVERT FOR Austin Healey Sprite 
 On the box below under Advertisements   

 

 

 
 
 
 

     

        
 

CAR ADVERTISEMENTS 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

MGB Roadster LE. 1981, 59,000 
miles, Overdrive, New wheels & 
Tyres, Hardtop, Many new parts, 
New Bodyshell in 2000, spare set 
of wheels, Good condition. 
£4,999 ONO.  
Telephone: 07836 769 915  
Alan Lowe 

For Sale 
1959 Cherry Red Frogeye Sprite in excellent original unrestored solid 
condition. New battery, hood, tonneau and side screens. Comes with some 
spares, handbook and manual. Needs new master cylinder and some 
attention to paintwork.  
£12,950. Please phone 020 8393 5381 for further details. 
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                                                                                WANTED any OS MAPS 
Tom and Kim are trying to build up a whole set of both the pink and the orange covers before paper copies finish.  We will 

donate £1 to charity for each map kimshros@gmail.com or 07831 427 515 
                                                                                             

WANTED Any old fountain pens & related Items - I collect them Mike 07976 204 560 or 020 8942 0554 

 

HOLIDAY APARTMENT IN SOUTHERN CYPRUS 
Modern 2 bedroomed apartment in a small, very quiet complex (30 apartments) with a communal swimming pool and 
jacuzzi. For photos & info. see www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868  To book, with MGOC Epsom discount, or for further 
information please contact Ian Robinson on 07973 409 175 or ian.iwr@mail.com  
 

 
 

CHAIRMAN CAR EVENTS 
Eric Nicholls Derek Edwards 
 020 8669 1793/07960 089 009  01737 765 891 

 w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com  edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 

  

SECRETARY MEMBERSHIP AND EDITOR 

Bryan Young Malcolm Childs 
 020 8335 3267/07976 729 102  020 8715 3738/07814 988 337 
 bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk  mrmrchilds9@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER SOCIAL 

Ted Oughton Margaret Billinge 
 01372 462515/07742 397 107  01892 610117/07783 017 905 

 ted.oughton@gmail.com  m.billinge45@btinternet.com 

  
CLUB STAND REGALIA 
Paul Coleman Tony Pearse 
 01483 423169  020 8643 4703/07592 885 554 

 paaablo@talktalk.net  anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk 

  

SPECIAL EVENTS WEBSITE 
Nigel Swann Alison Bromley 

 01932 247140/07946 262 630  01932 429061/07961 994 476 

 sueni15@yahoo.co.uk   alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk 

                        
SOCIAL SECRETARY (NATTERS)  
Nigel Taylor  

 07584 575 695  

 nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com  

COMMITTEE LISTINGS & ADVERTS 

mailto:kimshros@gmail.com
http://www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868
mailto:ian.iwr@mail.com
mailto:w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com
mailto:edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com
mailto:bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk
mailto:mrmrchilds9@gmail.com
mailto:ted.oughton@gmail.com
mailto:m.billinge45@btinternet.com
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
file:///C:/Users/malcolm/SkyDrive/Documents/anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:sueni15@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com
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